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Good afternoon,  

My name is Stephanie Rempe, and I serve as the Athletics Director at the University of Nevada. 

I am writing to express enthusiastic support for the adoption of the Park Master Plan for Rancho 

San Rafael Regional Park. This plan represents an incredible opportunity to elevate our 

community and enhance quality of life for everyone in northern Nevada. 

From the perspective of Nevada Athletics, this plan is a game-changer. The improvements to the 

park will not only provide a premier, dedicated space for recreational activities but also create 

opportunities for collaboration and community engagement that will benefit our students, 

faculty, and staff. Enhanced facilities and access to training spaces contribute to the well-being 

of our student athletes, support their development, and foster stronger ties between the 

University of Nevada and the Reno community. 

On behalf of Nevada Athletics and our extended community, I want to extend heartfelt gratitude 

to the dedicated team who devoted their time, energy, and expertise to crafting this vision. The 

thorough research and thoughtful planning evident in this project ensure that Rancho San Rafael 

Regional Park will continue to be a cornerstone of northern Nevada. 

The future is indeed bright, and we are excited to see the impact this plan will have on our region 

for generations to come.  

Thank you and Go Pack! 


